Minutes of LTC Committee Meeting held on Tuesday 23 May 2017

Present:  Matthew Brearley, Phill Brown, Annabel Taylor, Roger Middle, Stuart Graves, Ricky Evans, Katrina Turner
No Apologies for absence

LTC officially thanked Ainsley for all the work she had done on the committee, and then welcomed Ricky as a new member of the committee.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Financial/Membership Update: 35 people had not re-joined which was similar to last year, all cards have been given out.  Club numbers are around the 100 mark.  Current balance is £2,965.40.  Katrina will check when BTF membership needs to be renewed with Richard.  Stuart’s details are on their website.  EA membership, which gives us one free London Marathon place, details are now in Katrina’s name for mail.

Swimming Update: Dates fixed as follows: 11/11, 9/12, 13/1, 10/2, 10/3 & 14/4 12:30 – 13:30.  Katrina will put these on the website.  Annabel will arrange coaches nearer the time.

The Pier to Pier swim is on 16 July.  Roger will send details out about this as it is a Club Championship Swim.

Cycling Update: The new Bike & Brunch has had very positive feedback with good numbers attending and confidence in cycling growing.  Nothing major to report otherwise.  Phill will plan a longer ride over the Bank Holiday weekend.

Running Update: After comments were made about low numbers attending the Tuesday evening running has seen higher numbers which has been very positive.  It was mentioned that the date for the Sue Lee run has not been fixed – Katrina will email Vince and suggest Sunday 29 October.

Events Update: Roger has been putting events on Facebook such as the New Forest Tri, Buttermere and Bustinskin.  Also mentioned was the Sway 5 mile run, the Swanage Tri and Weymouth in August.   It was also suggested to promote the Mallorca Olympic to the club for 2018.

Communications Update: People will be encouraged to send photos to Ricky of their achievements.  After having made a contact link with the paper Ricky can then forward these on for submission with a short write up.

AOB:  Purchase of timing chips/system for future LTC events  Phill looked into this and it is extremely expensive.  However at the next event he will show the timekeepers how to work the app that he has.

LTC Business Cards: It was agreed to get these produced so Phill will design some with the email address and website on in club colours ready for printing.

Treasurer’s BBQ: Taking place on 22 July at 12:30.  All seems under control but Stuart was asking about a brick session or swim and bike in the morning and to ask people to commit so he knows how many people are coming.

All weather running track in Lymington & Pennington  From the information given to Matthew it was agreed that LTC had no objections to this and in principal we supported it.  Matthew will feed this back.

London Marathon Place: One or two places at the London Marathon could be made available to LTC at a cost.  It was agreed that LTC would not take this on but anyone who was in the ballot and did not get a place could be offered one of these if they wanted to cover the cost.

Club Kit: People had been asking for kit now although the last response was poor.  Phill will get quotes.

Date of Next Meeting:  Tuesday 29 August 2017 20:00 at The Thomas Tripp.

